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Firstly, after four years as President of the LRC, I have decided to stand aside.  It has been a privilege to oversee the functioning of the LRC during my tenure, and I would like to acknowledge and thank you all for your continued encouragement and support since October 2013.  I’ve enjoyed my time as President and hope that in some way I’ve made a difference.  

To 2017:

· We continue to be a major 4WD club in the ACT and region.  I believe the LRC has an advantage over some of the other clubs in the ACT region in that not only do we cater to four-wheel driving and touring in general, but we also have our connection to the LRC marque and in particular the Series vehicles, which provides an attraction and interest for members.  
· Financially, the LRC ACT continues to be in good shape and the Treasurer will make his report shortly.  On the subject of finances, while it’s been a while since Margo Wade has had a part to play on the LRC Committee, I would like to acknowledge the great support she’s provided a number of Treasurers in getting the LRC books sorted.
· Pleasingly from my perspective, we have introduced a modern and professionally designed website to both showcase the LRC to the public, and to provide information and support to LRC members.  I’d like to thank all those involved, particularly David Wilson and Kevin Phillips who took the concept through to implementation. Please use this resource.
· From a trip perspective, 17 trips were run by 14 members, including two driver training days. Destinations included the Simpson, Maralinga, the Flinders Ranges as well as day trips to the Brindabellas and south coast. The club held a successful Christmas party at Jugiong in November 2016.  
· The Social Secretary (Kaylene Koppe) put together approximately 10 Breakfast Lies and Coffee (BLC) trips to regional towns, along with a successful mid-year getaway observation rally.   The short social trips are very popular activities with LRC members.
· Generally the club is running fewer trips with more participants, but there were a few long weekend this year without a trip, such as Easter, the October long weekend and the January long weekend when there have usually been trips on previous years.  
So, all in all, generally a successful year.  Again, I would like to extend a big thank you personally, and on behalf of us all, to those office-bearers on the committee and those holding the auxiliary positions who made the club function so well over the last 12 months.  

Finally, I would like to acknowledge Carolyn Jamieson who after four years as secretary has decided to stand aside.  I would like to also thank all the members of the committee during my tenure who contributed to the success of the LRC.   To the new President and committee members I wish you all the best and I am confident that the LRC will continue to be a major and popular 4WD club in the ACT region. 
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